

National Headquarters

Level 12 80 The Terrace PO Box 2133 Wellington New Zealand

Phone +64 4 496 3600

29 January 2018

Alan Thompson Lower Hutt

By email: fyi-request-7092-a230cff0@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Alan

Information Request - Operational Report Phase 2

I refer to your official information request dated 9 January 2018 regarding the **Operational Report Phase 2.** I have declined your request as the report is not available at present.

Phase Two of the operations and performance review of the New Zealand Fire Service Commission is a Ministerial review. The Department of Internal Affairs (DIA) will receive a copy of the report once it is completed. Future requests should be directed to DIA in one to two months' time.

Yours sincerely

Leigh Deuchars

Director, Office of the Chief Executive